

FORNHAM ALL SAINTS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Fornham All Saints Parish Council held virtually on Tuesday 17th November 2020    at 6.30pm 

Members Present:

	Cllr. Liz Hodder – Chairman
	Cllr Jill Mahew

	Cllr. Paul Purnell

Cllr. Matt Stewart
Cllr Don Lynch

	Cllr. Enid Gathercole – Vice Chair
Cllr Cathy Emerson
Cllr Hugo Greer-Walker


	
	


In attendance: County & District Councillor Rebecca Hopfensperger, Mrs Christine Mason (Clerk)
OPENING STATEMENT – a statement was read out indicating, that in accordance with changes in legislation, the public, councillors, and press may record, film, photograph, or broadcast at the meeting when the public and press are not lawfully excluded.
17/11/1     APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                 To receive apologies for absence – all present.
17/11/2    DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS
                 To receive disclosures of pecuniary and local non pecuniary interests for the agenda under 
   discussion - none received
                 To receive disclosures of gifts of hospitality exceeding £25 – none received.

                 To consider requests for dispensations – none received.
17/11/3    MINUTES 

    To approve the minutes from the Parish Council Meeting of Tuesday 15th September 2020.
Proposed by Cllr Paul Purnell, seconded by Cllr Don Lynch that the Minutes of the meeting held on   the 15th September 2020 are adopted as a true statement. The Chair to sign the minutes at a later date.
17/11/4
 PUBLIC FORUM

 To receive questions and issues raised by the Public on matters relating to the agenda under    
                 discussion and matters relating to the village.                

 No members of the public were present.
17/11/5    TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM THE COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLOR
October and November Parish Newsletters were noted. Awaiting a quotation for moving the boundary sign; conservation team have looked at the fencing issue at Walnut Cottage and agreed it is not in keeping with the conservation area, currently being dealt with by the legal team; the height of the fence posts/bottom board to a property on The Green has not altered, if raised any higher planning permission will be required; upkeep at Larks Gate to be carried out on a rota basis in the Spring; a new planning application has been received for 22 lodges at the Golf Course, residents to be made aware a consultation is in place; Vehicle Activated Signs (discussed in Cllr Lynch’s report).
.
17/11/6    TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS RELATING TO PORTFOLIOS HELD

     Cllr Don Lynch: Cost of pedestrian crossing is a £50,000 project and consequently unrealistic;  
     Cllr Hopfensperger has offered a portion of her Locality Budget for two VAS units for the village;  
     site appraisals to be carried out RH/DL to progress; advanced warning signage to be a phase 2 
     project; traffic video now completed and has received good local media coverage. 

Cllr Hugo Greer-Walker: Suffolk Safety Camera Team to monitor traffic speeds on Tut Hill and if considered to be sufficiently problematic, a portable speed camera unit will be deployed; an expression of interest has been lodged for the ‘Quiet Lane’ project; in relation to the preparation for the Tut Hill referendum, an information piece to be put in the magazine.

Cllr Paul Purnell: New notice boards have been delivered and will be sited in December; bench at the Memorial Garden needs refurbishing at an approximate cost of £120, put on hold for the present time; changing bank accounts is proving difficult, to be progressed once banks are more amenable to opening new accounts.

Cllr Enid Gathercole: Greener Growth has been helping at Larks Gate; both bridges now in place; rainbow seeds planted around the bus stop are coming up; majority of trees planted in the Heritage Orchard are doing well; bat boxes have been placed in trees on The Green; raising an awareness of wildlife to be a regular feature in the Village Voice.

Cllr Cathy Emerson: All businesses in the village have been emailed a letter of introduction with an explanation on ways the Parish Council could assist with any issues they may have; business sponsorship for several village projects to be a future consideration; Village Voice to be used for promoting individual local businesses i.e. photographs, interviews.

Cllr Jill Mayhew: Despite lockdown, printers are open and all going smoothly; Rural Coffee Caravan successful, to be recommenced in April with alternative visits to Thingoe Lodge and     The Green.

Cllr Liz Hodder: Meeting with David Harris at The Golf Club went well. An invitation has been extended to all Councillors to walk around the course with him; recommended an onsite meeting be arranged prior to making future responses to his planning applications; the Parish Council’s response to the Planning White Paper was completed and returned in time. Local Plan an agenda item.

Cllr Matt Stewart: Senior Manager, Michael Blair still the point of contact at Marham Park; S106 monies for the footpath is due to be paid to SCC before the end of the year, the footpath will not be tarmac but as the river footpath; landscaping/maintenance plan for trees ongoing; grass area due to be cultivated and seeded as wild flower mix; to prevent traffic doing a U turn at the top of Tut Hill, junction improvements are to be carried out, possibly traffic lights, bollards.

17/11/7    CLERK’S REPORT
  
The majority of the website has now been updated. Suffolk Cloud to be contacted for advice.

17/11/8    FINANCE MATTERS

     i.   To retrospectively consider and approve payments as per the list.
     Proposed by Cllr Paul Purnell, seconded by Cllr Jill Mayhew that the payments as scheduled be  

     approved.

	Parish Council
Account
	
	
	
	

	September
	Litter picker
	Salary
	1742
	199.99

	
	C Mason
	Clerk's salary
	1743
	409.60

	
	CAS Insurance
	Renewal
	1744
	1086.40

	
	SALC
	Planning seminars
	1746
	60.00

	
	Don Lynch
	Reimbursement video deposit

	1749
	290.00


	
	Rural Coffee Caravan
	S137 donation
	1750
	104.00

	October
	Notice Board Company
	 Notice Boards
	1751
	2298.00

	
	D Lynch
	Reimbursement 

VAS batteries

	1752
	81.00

	
	Litter picker
	Salary
	1753
	199.99

	
	Suffolk Cloud
	Website domain/email

set up

	1754
	300.00

	
	SALC
	Planning webinars

	1755
	30.00

	
	C Mason
	Salary
	1756
	361.60

	
	West Suffolk Council
	Maintenance

	1757
	291.84



To be approved at the November meeting
	
	ICO
	Fee
	1758
	40.00

	
	Don Lynch
	Reimbursement for 

video
	1759
	290.00

	
	SALC
	Planning seminars
	1760
	60.00

	
	C Mason
	Clerk’s salary
	1761
	361.60

	
	Litter picker
	Salary

	1762
	199.99


	
	C Mason
	Expenses
	1763
	176.52


	Village News
	
	
	
	

	
	Community Workshop
	Printing
	202
	160.68

	
	J Mayhew
	Expenses
	203
	13.78



	
	Mr & Mrs Brooklyn
	Editors
	204
	183.25






ii.  To receive the bank balances to date


     Gold Deposit Account




37586.83

        Current account





207.25

       iii.  To receive a report on the village magazine revenue and outstanding debts since the last 
          meeting

     Reminders have been sent out, presently no outstanding debts. Two/three potential new 

     advertisers.

    Newsletter Account as of 30 July 2020:


540.43
        
iv. To receive an update on changing bank accounts from RBS to Barclays

    Deferred until a future date.
17/11/9
WEST SUFFOLK COUNCIL LOCAL PLAN CONSULTATION

With the deadline to respond to round one of the Local Plan Consultation set for 22nd December, it 
was stressed the importance of councillors going through the documentation. To prepare a 
response to the proposals, it was unanimously agreed an extraordinary Parish Council meeting be 
held before the closing date. Councillors to circulate their comments in advance. To progress 
collaborative working, approval was given to Cllr Liz Hodder to speak with Chairs of other local 
Parish Councils. 
17/11/10
QUIET LANES COMMUNITY FUNDING/NOMINATION

An expression of interest has been lodged, if selected, we would go forward to the next round.          
No further information at present.
17/11/11
S137 DONATIONS

With the suggestion a S137 donation should only be given to charities that are of benefit to the 
community of Fornham All Saints, the following organisations were selected:

Fornham All Saints WI


St Nicholas Hospice


Suffolk Accident Rescue Service


Gateway


St John Ambulance


Rural Coffee Caravan

17/11/12
FUTURE PUBLIC QUESTION SESSIONS


Unanimously approved that future public question sessions be limited to fifteen minutes in 
total.
17/11/13
BOUNDARY SIGN


Discussed earlier in the meeting. No further information.

17/11/14
THINGOE LODGE

The decision to take surplus produce from the allotments to Thingoe Lodge to be an agenda item 
at the Allotment AGM.
17/11/15
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE


Discussed earlier in the meeting.
17/11/16
COLLABORATIVE WORKING WITH OTHER PARISH COUNCILS

Discussed earlier in the meeting.
17/11/17
CORRESPONDENCE

Circulated as and when received.

17/11/18
MATTERS FOR THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL AGENDA

Extraordinary meeting one item only – Local Plan Consultation response.

Agenda item for January 2021 - Three Kings Public House – Asset of Community Value
17/11/19
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Date of Extraordinary meeting to be confirmed.
17/11/20
RESOLUTION TO EXCLUDE THE PUBLIC AND PRESS

That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the Public and Press be 
excluded from the meeting, due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed
17/11/21
Exempt
With no further business the meeting closed at 8.05pm

